
From: Wilshaw, Helen
To: Neighbourhoodplans
Cc: Williams, Tracy; Walton, Paul
Subject: RE: Biddulph Neighbourhood Plan
Date: 20 August 2021 13:03:09
Attachments: image001.png

Hello
Thank you for consulting the National Trust on the proposed Biddulph Neighbourhood Plan. We
welcome the production of the plan and the recognition that it gives both to Biddulph Grange
Garden and to Mow Cop.
The plan identifies a concern with parking overflowing from Biddulph Grange Garden on busy
days. We improved our overflow car park in 2019 (planning permission SMD/2019/0020) and
believe that this will have resolved this issue. During lockdown, we understand that visitors were
overflowing from the car park for Biddulph Grange Country Park.
The plan identifies important views from Biddulph Town Centre. In a similar vein, we have
started work on identifying the most important areas for the setting of Biddulph Grange
Gardens. These notably include the fields between the Gardens and Woodhouse Lane and the
land on the far side of the valley seen in the view west along the Wellingtonia Avenue. We would
welcome an opportunity to work with the Town Council on identification and protection of the
key parts of the setting of Biddulph Grange Garden.
Kind regards
Helen

Helen Wilshaw, BA (Hons), MSc.
Visitor Operations and Experience Manager
National Trust
Biddulph Grange Garden
Grange Road
Biddulph. ST8 7Sd
01782 375 522

-- The National Trust is a registered charity no. 205846. Our registered office is Heelis,
Kemble Drive, Swindon, Wiltshire SN2 2NA. The views expressed in this email are
personal and may not necessarily reflect those of the National Trust unless explicitly stated
otherwise. This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely
for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this
email in error, please notify me immediately. If you are not the intended recipient of this
email, you should not copy it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person.
Senders and recipients of email should be aware that, under the Data Protection Act 2018,
the contents may have to be disclosed. The National Trust has scanned this email for
security issues. However the National Trust cannot accept liability for any form of
malware that may be in this email and we recommend that you check all emails with an
appropriate security tool.
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